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September 29, 2011
The Honorable Larry Gossett
Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Gossett:
I am pleased to transmit for your review and consideration, a report responding to budget proviso P1, of Section 82 of the 2011 Adopted Budget Ordinance 16894. The proviso called for the Executive to provide a report that quantifies any improvement in permit approval timelines achieved by the Department of Development and Environmental Services (DDES) in 2011, that validates the planning assumptions used by DDES to convert hourly charges to fixed fees in 2011, and presents the results of a customer satisfaction survey conducted by DDES in 2011.

The report describes the degree that permit approval timelines have shortened for the majority of permit types administered by DDES.  The report also concludes that the planning assumptions used by DDES to establish fixed fees were largely accurate, but identifies where some further refinement to fixed fees are recommended in 2012.  The report also documents that overall customer satisfaction with the quality of DDES services was evenly split in the first half of 2011, and confirms the departmental priority of improving customer service by more timely permit decisions and responsiveness to customer telephone inquiries.
This report took 80 staff hours to produce at a cost of $5,500.  If you have any questions about this proviso report, please contact John Starbard, Director, Department of Development and Environmental Services, at 206-296-6700.

Sincerely,

Dow Constantine
King County Executive

Enclosures

cc:
King County Councilmembers



ATTN:  Cindy Domingo, Acting Chief of Staff




  Kendall Moore, Senior Principal Legislative Analyst, TrEE Committee



 Mark Melroy, Senior Principal Legislative Analyst, BFM Committee



  Anne Noris, Clerk of the Council

Carrie Cihak, Director of Policy and Strategic Initiatives, King County Executive Office


Dwight Dively, Director, Office of Performance, Strategy and Budget
John Starbard, Director, Department of Development and Environmental Services
